Select Board 
Meeting Minutes
Town Hall - Select Board’s Conference Room

Tuesday, January 2, 2024 @ 6:00 p.m.
All meetings of the Select Board are recorded
Roll Call Attendance:

ATTENDANCE:
Chairman, Doug Moglin – In person
Vice-Chairman, Jason Perron – Remote
Clerk, Diane Gale – In person
Chief Administrative Officer, Karl J. Stinehart – Remote



Chief Administrative Officer Assistant, Nadine Cignoni -In person
Select Board Secretary, Lisa A. Anderson- In person
Celeste St. Jacques led the room in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Public Comment:  None.  
Payables, Payroll & Minutes:
· The Board acknowledged Payables Warrant #2416B, dated 12/27/2023, in the amount of $425,056.28.
· The Board acknowledged Payroll Warrant #2413, dated 12/19/2023, in the amount of $266,965.00.
· The Board accepted the open session minutes dated 12/11/2023.
· A MOTION was made by Jason Perron.  Seconded by Diane Gale (Vote-Unanimous) to approve the open session minutes from 12/11/2023.
Roll Call Vote: Doug Moglin – Yes, Jason Perron – Yes, Diane Gale – Yes.

· The Board accepted the open session minutes dated 12/18/2023.

· A MOTION was made by Jason Perron.  Seconded by Diane Gale (Vote-Unanimous) to approve the open session minutes from 12/18/2023.
Roll Call Vote: Doug Moglin – Yes, Jason Perron – Yes, Diane Gale – Yes.

Action Items:

· The HSIC subcommittee voted to send their recommendation for approval to the Select Board for IMA with Westfield Gas & Electric for Whip City Fiber for the Southwick Municipal Fiber Network.  
Diane Gale wanted to make sure that voting to go forward with negotiating the IMA with Westfield Gas & Electric also needs to agree to their price.  Mr. Moglin stated that yes, we still would need to agree to their price.
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· A MOTION was made by Jason Perron.  Seconded by Diane Gale (Vote-Unanimous) to approve the recommendation of an IMA with Westfield Gas & Electric for Whip City Fiber for Southwick Municipal Fiber network.
Roll Call Vote: Doug Moglin – Yes, Jason Perron – Yes, Diane Gale – Yes.

· The Board acknowledged the letter from MassDot stating that the State has a total of $100 million for Fiscal Year 2024 that has been allotted from the Fair Share Amendment to support local infrastructure across the Commonwealth’s 351 cities and towns.  Southwick’s share for Fiscal Year 2024 is $215,970.00.  Randy Brown will be able to put this towards other projects that are needed.

· The Board accepted the donation of $61.00 made to the Council on Aging from Stop and Shop “Bloom for Good Program” to go into the COA Gift Account.

· A MOTION was made by Jason Perron.  Seconded by Diane Gale (Vote-Unanimous) to approve the $61.00 donation to COA Gift Account from the Stop and Shop “Bloom for Good Program”,
Roll Call Vote: Doug Moglin – Yes, Jason Perron – Yes, Diane Gale – Yes.
· The Board approved the award for the Kline Road Culvert Replacement project.  The lowest qualified bidder out of 14 bids was Western Earthworks with a bid price of $429,363.00 including Alternate 1.

· A MOTION was made by Jason Perron.  Seconded by Diane Gale (Vote-Unanimous) to approve the award for the Kline Road Culvert Replacement project to Western Earthworks.
Roll Call Vote: Doug Moglin – Yes, Jason Perron – Yes, Diane Gale – Yes.

· The Board approved the donation of $13.17 from Donna Buldrini to purchase a book in memory of Frances Albro, to get deposited into the Library Gift Account.

· A MOTION was made by Jason Perron.  Seconded by Diane Gale (Vote-Unanimous) to approve the donation of $13.17 from Donnal Buldrini to purchase a book in memory of Frances Albro to get deposited into the Library Gift Account.
Roll Call Vote: Doug Moglin – Yes, Jason Perron – Yes, Diane Gale – Yes.

Any other New Business:  None.
Old Business: 

· Police Chief Internal Recruitment Process.  Jason Perron stated that he is still adamant about using an independent assessment process.  Mr. Perron gave the board a quote from CPL, Inc. for $2950.00, an example of what the company will do.  Mr. Perron also called and emailed a few other companies, but they haven’t gotten back to him at this time.  Mr. Perron will contact them again.  Mr. Perron also stated that the company uses other Chiefs in the interview process.
Diane Gale asked if the independent company does this process in person or virtual.  Mr. Perron stated he believes it would be done face to face, which is also how he wants it done.  Diane Gale also asked Mr. Perron she would want the company to tell them how the grading and scoring is done, where are the other Chiefs from.  Diane Gale asked Mr. Perron to get another company, so they have something to go on for the next meeting.
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Mr. Perron said he would contact the other companies again.  Diane Gale also asked Mr. Perron what he thought this company would get out of the candidates interview that the Select Board wouldn’t get.  Mr. Perron commented that we would have an outside opinion not just the Board putting someone through.
Mr. Moglin stated that the Board can start the process of posting an internal job description and set a date that we would accept the application deadline.  Mr. Moglin asked if the board thought they could get this done and choose the application deadline date of January 19th.  Mr. Moglin asked Mr. Perron if he used the MRI on his list of companies.  Mr. Perron responded that he did not choose them, since they are in the process of finding our C.A.O. replacement.  
Karl Stinehart stated that the Board can word the posting to say see attached job description document under consideration for revision subject to change, Chapter 41, 97A Strong Chief, this is a non-civil service position that falls under a contract under Chapter 41, 1080.  Once the Board finishes the posting it can get posted.  
Since Mr. Perron did not have the posting or job description with him, Mr. Moglin suggested that this be put on old business for next Monday’s meeting.
· 2nd SRO – no new information at this time.

· Board & Committee Evaluations – Diane Gale informed the board that she gave both the C.A.O. Karl Stinehart and Assistant C.A.O. Nadine Cignoni the first draft to review and Diane will bring those changes back to the board. 
· HSIC – covered earlier in the meeting.
· Marijuana.  Karl Stinehart informed that the Town Clerk Jessica Menzone, and former Town Clerk Michelle Hill worked with Jon Goddard and have sent the paperwork to the AG for review of the bylaws that were voted at town meeting in December.
Mr. Moglin stated that the next step is that we as a Town have to provide certain things before, we can accept any Host Agreements.  Additionally, a one pager update to public and potential applicants can be loaded on the website stating that we are in the process and click here if you want to apply.

Diane Gale stated that there are key points that must be accomplished. 

1. Status on the vote with the dates so they understand we’re in the process of pulling this together.

2. Application form and format needs to be completed.
3. Selection Criteria. 

4. How to apply road map of all the steps they must take and where each one is slotted.

Diane thinks we can follow the other Towns the way they’ve done it, Salem was the easiest to find. Diane gave the board her suggestion on how to word it, hoping they would review it and come back with some changes.  We also must have the diversity statement.  Diane said she took from both Salem and Greenfield.  Diane thinks we can get it up soon.
Attorney Ben Coyle agreed with Diane Gale and stated that even though the deadline isn’t until May of 2024, the fines won’t be instituted until 2025 if any at all.

Karl Stinehart asked Attorney Coyle with the information Diane Gale provided can he refine it so we can put that up on the web page.
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Attorney Coyle stated that he could absolutely do that, and he agreed with Diane Gale suggesting a second tab that talks about the process, contact this person at the Town to get further information, but to come back to this page as it will be updated continuously in the future.  Attorney Coyle also stated that we would need to fine tune the equity policy, he found that Salems was the easiest.  The CCC has told us that they will provide guidance and model documents but that they have fallen behind on providing that.

Diane Gale added that on one of the other Towns applications they had fees, but we have yet to discuss an application fee.  Mr. Coyle stated that the webinar talked about the HCAs, the host community agreement and the community impact fees that were previously negotiated with regards to marijuana facilities and the difficulties that municipalities have trying to enforce those.  We can fashion our own as long as we comply with the new law. 

· Hunting Bylaw proposal – Mr. Stinehart informed the board that Chief Landis is working on it.

· American Legion Land License – We will talk about later.

· C.A.O. Recruitment – is underway.  No added information at this time.

· T-Mobile Grant.  Jason Perron will reach out to Park & Rec for the Sunshade, Jason will get some different company prices. If anyone else has any ideas bring them forward.
· Liquor Licenses.  Karl Stinehart stated that the ABCC is coming January 17th to meet with Sgt. Krutka and Lisa regarding the Town’s Licenses.  Mr. Moglin stated that he would like to continue our meet and greet sessions with all the Liquor holders.  Mr. Moglin stated that he wanted Lisa to add a couple to the next agenda.  The business owners or Manager can come in and chat with the Board.  

· TCC Job. Mr. Stinehart stated that while we are waiting for the split to happen, we could still continue the internal process.  The job posting and job description can get posted.  Mr. Stinehart continued that we also need to start to think about spaces.  These will be two separate spaces.
Diane Gale asked wouldn’t that change the job description of the employees there now.  Mr. Stinehart stated that they would get split into the two different departments, that they may still be able to cross cover the departments.  We would also need to figure out future pay rates through area survey.  Kim Roche might have numbers and Nadine can reach out through HR peer group.  Mr. Stinehart stated that there would most likely be 3 people per office.  Should be ready to post internal job description.
Any Old Business: 

· Mr. Stinehart stated that he took members on a walkthrough to see the work that needs to be done in the Town Hall outside the wall of front lobby.  The project will be going for CPC funds since it falls under that classification.  We will need to submit an application once we get the architectural report.
· A MOTION was made by Jason Perron.  Seconded by Diane Gale (Vote- Unanimously) to go into Executive Session at 7:00 p.m. and not to reconvene.  
Roll Call Vote: Doug Moglin – Yes, Jason Perron – Yes, Diane Gale – Yes.
Respectfully submitted,
Lisa A. Anderson
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